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Brothers and Sisters, 2017 is off to a fast pace. Newly elected and re-

elected officers and stewards have been sworn in and the transition 
period is in full throttle. Special congratulations to all carriers for the tre-

mendous jobs you did throughout the 2016 holiday period. It is a tribute 
to you and all the Letter Carriers throughout the country that make 

delivery issues all appear as if it is smooth sailing with a good business 
plan. As hectic and dysfunctional as the workplace seems, Letter Carriers 

make things right. That's a fact! 

State of  the Branch 599 Report - year ending 2016 
 Representation of our 

membership is our number 
one focus; we construct and 

produce quality grievances, 
and assist in EEO cases. Our 

success rate is extremely 
high at all levels…Informal, 

Formal and B-Team decisions. 
 

 We have recruited new 
stewards and have alternates 

in training. We have a di-
verse group of stewards that 

include all races, genders, 
and nationalities and the 

Branch should be extremely 
proud of that. Representa-

tion has no barriers, and no 
colors, everyone is equal. 

 

 We assist with retirement 

(Continued on page 3) 

 

Branch Bylaws, under 
Duties of the President, 

Section 1. (A), states:  
At the end of his/her term he/she 

shall make a report showing the 
progress and condition of the 

Branch. The following is my 
report; there are 3 sections 

of my report…representation, 
charities and the building: 

 

Representation 
 Stations and branches have 
been visited daily throughout 

the Branch 599 area during 
my first term. It is important 

that the active carriers see 
their representation and know 

their concerns are being ad-
dressed. My cell is available 

24/7 and I return all calls the 

same day, regardless of the 

time. 
 

 We have trained stewards 

to better represent our 
membership. We have spared 
no cost to properly maneu-

ver stewards in the areas 
needing representation. 

Supporting documentation 
is sent to stewards in a vari-

ety of ways…text, email, fax, 
or US Mail. We have been 

proactive in sending our 
stewards to regional, state 

training, and national train-
ing. We have already sched-

uled for officer and steward 
training in 2017 and will 

continue to develop new 
stewards, officers, and 

leaders of Branch 599. 
 

10 more CCAs Converted to Regular 
GREAT NEWS, after 10 CCA conversions this past November, the top 10 Tampa CCAs 

will now be a part of the regular workforce. The United States Postal Service will 
convert 10 CCAs to regular on January 21, 2017. Congratulations! 

This group of CCAs endured between 24 and 31 months of being in a non-career status. 
Christopher Dennis is now the #1 CCA on the relative standing (CCA seniority) list. 
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3003 W Cypress Street, 
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publishes the Tampa Letter 

Carrier monthly. The opinions 

expressed in this publication 

are those of the writers and 

do not necessarily reflect the 

opinions of Branch 599, 

NALC. It is the policy of this 

publication that all articles 

submitted for print must 

be signed by the writer. 
 

Please submit any and all 

articles to be published in the 

Tampa Letter Carrier 

to the Editor via email at 

editor@nalc599.com 

and also to the Branch Office 

at nalc599@verizon.net 

no later than the 

5th of each month 

in order for us to meet our 
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 Position Officer Phone Email 

 President Tony Diaz 813.875.0599 tony_diaz599@yahoo.com 

   cell 813.598.9635 

 Vice President Brian Obst 727.458.0679  

Recording Secretary Michael Brink 813.661.1636 recording.sec@nalc599.com 

 Financial Secretary Alan Peacock 813.892.9378 apeacock.nalc@verizon.net 

 Treasurer John Gebo 813.503.1256 jjg7d7@aol.com 

 Sergeant-at-Arms J.C. Howard 813.310.0689 

 MBA/NSBA Al Guice 813.465.9754 

Health Benefit Rep. Detlev Aeppel 813.242.4507 

Director of Retirees Alan Robinson 813.843.9762 retirees@nalc599.com 

 Trustees Lori McMillion, Ch. 813.263.7101 

  José Oliva 813.299.8442  

  Jim Good 813.417.8877 jgood.nalc@tampabay.rr.com 

Labor Management Nick Cullaro 813.541.8159 

  Warren Sumlin 813.486.7612 
 

Presidents Emeritus Garland Tickle  Orbe Andux 

  Donald Thomas  Michael Anderson 

  James Good  Alan Peacock 

 Station ZIP Steward Station No. Steward’s No. 

 Tampa Stations/Branches Chief Steward, Brian Obst  727.458.0679 

 Brandon 33510/11 Terry Franklin 813.661.1636 813.758.3061 

 Carrollwood 33618 Freddie Nimphius 813.961.2962 813.263.7895 

 Commerce 33602 Reuben Perez 813.242.4507 813.508.7094 

 Forest Hills 33612 Ed Humphries 813.935.2954 813.787.3914 

 Forest Hills Annex 33613 Nick Cullaro 813.935.2954 813.541.8159 

 Hilldale 33614 Darrick Smith 813.879.4309 813.446.5555 

 Hilldale Annex 33634 Varick Reeder 813.879.4309 315.491.6234 

 Interbay/Port Tampa 33611/16 Jackie Allen 813.831.2034 813.508.1440 

 Interbay/Peninsula 33629 Clement Cheung 813.831.2034 813.758.5910 

 Palm River Annex 33619 Pam Benton 813.663.0048 813.475.0753 

 Plant City 33564 Todd Soular 813.719.6793 508.615.6517  

 Produce 33610 Elvin Rodriguez 813.239.4084 646.346.3288 

 Ruskin/Sun City Ctr 33570 Patrick Wimberly 813.634.1403 813.245.0847 

 Seminole Heights 33603 Walt Rhoades 813.237.4569 813.389.1708 

 Sulphur Springs 33604 Steve Hall 813.237.4569 813.494.4669 

 TCA/Hyde Park 33606 Joe Bitz 813.873.7189 813.465.0004 

 TCA/Peninsula 33609 Andre Stafford 813.873.7189 813.600.0638 

 TCA/West Tampa 33607 Michael Smith 813.873.7189 813.326.0717 

 Temple Terrace 33617 Warren Sumlin 813.988.0152 813.486.7612 

 Town ‘N Country 33615/35 Brian Obst 813.884.0973 727.458.0679 

 Ybor City 33605 Andre Hinton 813.242.4507 931.980.5169 
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counseling and OWCP cases. We find 
the answers and refer our members to 

qualified NALC representatives and 
specialists with any questions we 

cannot answer. 
 

 We have dealt with the new CCA 
workforce: saving jobs, converting 

over one hundred to full time regular, 
conducted town hall meetings, ensured 

proper training, we provide starter 
uniforms, we address questions and 

concerns, and we strive to keep our 
retention rate above the poor national 
average. 

 

 We comfort members who have lost 
loved ones, who are dealing with per-

sonal and or family issues. We send 
sympathy cards, make phone calls, and 

mail out any necessary paperwork 
needed. We visit funeral homes, 

churches, members’ homes, hospitals, 
and rehab centers.      

 

Charities 
 Letter Carriers Annual Golf 
Tournament benefitting MDA. Three 

Annual Golf Tournaments have 
generated $18,000 for the Muscular 

Dystrophy Association. Great times, 
great raffle prizes, very organized, 

many volunteers…it is an event! 
 

 Letter Carriers Food Drive. Branch 

599 continues to hover around one 
million pounds collected annually; 

supplying food pantries throughout 
Hillsborough County. Our one-day 

collection is 90% of their collections 
for the entire year. 

 

 We will take a proactive approach 
to the failing Toys for Tots drive that 

is just a shell of what the program used 
to be. We will not allow the kids to do 
without…we will make a difference! 

 

Building 
 We have kept our building beautiful 

by continuing to improve and maintain 
our facility. Two new air conditioners 

and a new roof has solidified this build-
ing and enhanced the rentals. We have 

painted and repaired and done the 
necessary upgrades as needed. We 

have AC and roofing maintenance 

(Continued from page 1) agreements in place to keep the build-

ing operational. Our rentals continue 
to soar. Repeat customers are compli-

mentary of our hospitality and cleanli-
ness. Work parties once a month are 

productive. Thanks to all our volun-
teers, working to continue to keep 

this building beautiful. Our Building 
Fund allows us to maintain and repair 
the hall without any monies from the 

Operational Fund. 
 

In Closing 
 I am very conscious to the image of 
Branch 599, statewide and nationally. 

Our Branch had a strong showing at 
the past 2016 State Training Seminar, 

where we were very much a part of 
the training. Two of our members 

headed classes that were very educa-
tional. In addition, hosting the State-
wide Retirees Seminar, that was 

acknowledged throughout the state as 
a success by the attendees, has placed 

Branch 599 on the map positively. I 
think it is important we continue to 

be well represented at steward train-
ings, State and National Conventions, 

and the Committee of Presidents 
meetings. Our beautiful hall is recog-

nized throughout the state and at 
National headquarters as one of the 

nicest in the country. 
 

 I have appreciated and enjoyed work-
ing with all our officers the past three 

years and look forward to working 
with the new officers that were elected 

for the next term. We will continue 
to work for all our members, not just 

the members who need our assistance. 
 

 Financially, Branch 599 is in very 
good shape moving forward. We work 

within a budget and will continue our 
representation at the highest level. 

  

I love representing all of you, and 
I love the NALC and Branch 599.  

 

Thinking Past Retirement 
Most of us think of retirement as the 

next phase, and having many many 
years to enjoy what we worked our 

whole lives for. While retirement may 
be thought of as the next phase of life, 

there is more to think about as we all 

become older. I am talking about long-

term care, defined as someone with a 
long physical illness, a disability or a 

cognitive impairment (Alzheimer's dis-
ease) often needs long-term care. Many 

services help people with chronic con-
ditions overcome limitations that keep 

them from being independent. Long-
term care is different from traditional 
medical care. Long-term care helps 

one live as he or she is now; it may not 
help to improve or correct medical 

problems. Long-term care services 
may include help with activities of daily 

living, home health care. So who pays 
for long-term care? How do you pay 

for it? Will you be prepared to pay for 
it if needed? Will you have the extra 

assets available to afford your needs? 
Does your health insurance cover long

-term care? Does long-term insurance 
cover all services or are they specific 

to certain needs? How much coverage 
should you have? Would long-term 

insurance protect your assets and 
income? Is long-term insurance tax 
deductable? When do the benefits 

begin and how? Protect yourself 
and your family and your assets. 

Do not place the burden on your 
children. Our health benefit plan does 

not cover long-term care, so educate 
yourselves, and be prepared should 

you need long-term care. Contact 
your health care provider, and you can 

always Google long-term care. 
 

Quick Hits: 

Information you should know 
* Contract negotiations: No new news 

on the national negotiations at the 
deadline of this newsletter…plenty of 

speculation, but no news. National 
President Fred Rolando stated from 
the beginning that as long as negotia-

tions are moving forward and there is 
something we believe we can gain, we 

will continue the process. I would have 
to assume at this point that the parties 

are in the final stages of negotiations. 
 

Look forward to talking to you 
again on the next 

Around The Horn  
from the President’s Desk  
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MDA News! 
NALC Branch 599,  

 

Here is what your Muscular 
Dystrophy donations do for 

research...  
 

MDA Breaking News: 
FDA Approval of Spiranza  

 

Happy New Year! You may have read 

or heard this in the news already, but I 
wanted to make sure you heard from 

MDA as well, since you’re such an 
important part of the MDA family. 

 

Last week, the FDA formally approved 
a new drug from Biogen/Ionis—called 

Spiranza—for the treatment of spinal 
muscular atrophy (SMA). To make it 

even more meaningful to you, SMA is 

the disease that many of our Tampa 
Bay area kids are living with including 

Allison, Isabelle, Tyler, and Becky as 
well as our National Goodwill Ambas-

sadors Joe and Reagan. As you can 
imagine, this is the news MDA families 

have been waiting to hear for decades, 
and another example of why your 
support of MDA research has never 

been more important. 
 

Following the approval in September 

of Exondys 51 for the treatment of 
Duchenne, this news marks another 

solid step forward—of turning 
promise into progress. The success of 

these two new drugs will encourage 

more partners to move into the 

neuromuscular disease space, inspire 
research innovation and drive the 

development of new treatments and 
cures—not only for SMA and DMD, 

but for all muscle diseases. 
 

MDA could not have done this 

without you. Your commitment to 
MDA has helped us spearhead 
this research development and new 

treatment option for SMA families. 
 

Take care and here's to a great 2017! 
 

Erin Authier 
Executive Director 

Muscular Dystrophy Association 
Tampa Bay 

Slogan Contest! 
 

In an effort to increase our Branch’s toys collection, 

we are going to organize our own toy drive in 2017. 

We will need a slogan and you can help with that!  
 

Please submit your slogan ideas to President Diaz: 

tony_diaz599@verizon.net 
 

The winning catch phrase will be voted on by the membership at our 

Branch Meeting on May 4. 
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The Key 
Greetings fellow union members and 

Letter Carriers and Welcome to 2017, 
which is off to a bang up start. Let’s 

start off the New Year with a discus-
sion about safety. For starters safety is 

everyone’s responsibility, from the 
Postmaster General right down to the 

new hire CCA. There are procedures 
and directives in place that govern how 
safety is to be addressed, but they all 

pale in comparison to the human ability 
to address safety issues head on. We 

observe daily issues that if not ad-
dressed can and often do lead to acci-

dents because they are safety issues 
just waiting to happen. From the band-

ing strap on the floor to the failure to 
write up the vehicle with a warning 

light on, these issues are simply acci-
dents waiting to happen. Clearly we 

don’t need to have a directive to re-
mind us to pick up the banding strap so 

no one slips on it and falls and common 
sense tells us if there is a warning light 

on in our vehicle we need to have it 
checked out before continuing to use 
the vehicle. These examples may be 

simple but they show some of the safety 
issues that happen daily that sometimes 

go unchecked because many think it is 
not their responsibility. Hopefully you, 

the reader, can now see that it is 
indeed everyone’s responsibility. 

 

All stations in the installation are 
supposed to have a safety captain and a 

safety committee which should be 

meeting on a monthly basis to help 
address safety issues as they arise as 

well as trying to prevent safety con-
cerns from becoming problems by ad-

dressing them before they escalate. The 
meetings are to have minutes kept so 

all issues raised are recorded. If your 
office is not having monthly meetings or 
worse, has no safety committee, please 

let the Branch President know as this is 
unacceptable and goes against the 

stated goals for safety within the 
Suncoast district. 

 

There are several safety related forms 
that you need to know about which 

should be used when needed. The form 
1767 is for safety issues to be brought 

to management’s attention as well as 
providing a record so the problem isn’t 

forgotten. This form has multiple cop-
ies, one of which is returned to the 

person filling it out. Additionally one is 
sent to the Installation Safety Commit-

tee for follow-up to ensure the issue is 
corrected. Form 4565 Vehicle Repair 
Tag is used for identifying vehicle de-

fects needing repair for the safe opera-
tion of the vehicle.  This tag is filled out 

in the AM after the morning vehicle 
check prior to ever loading or taking 

the vehicle out to start delivering the 
mail. The morning vehicle checklist is 

contained on page 84 of the M-41 
Handbook and it is important that it is 

properly done 

daily to ensure 
for the safety of 

the driver as well 
as anyone that 

the vehicle comes 
in contact with 

each day. 
 

These are just a couple of thoughts 
and basic information on safety and 

you in your position with the Postal 
Service; hopefully you understand its 

importance in the daily operation of 
your job. There are many publications 

in the Postal Service that address 
safety and if you have additional 

questions simply go to NALC.org and 
lookup Postal Handbooks and Manuals 

to review them at your convenience.  
 

Any immediate safety concerns that 

you feel have not been addressed 
properly should be addressed to the 

Branch President along with written 
information on any and all actions 
previously taken to attempt to get the 

problem corrected.  Our President 
will take it up with the Postmaster 

directly to get the problem resolved. 
 

Until next month, as always 

Knowledge is the Key. 
 

Brian Obst 

Vice President 

Stations/Branches Chief Steward 

Brian Obst 

Vice President 

Branch 599 

Sharing Our Members’ Joys and Sorrows 
Our deepest sympathy and prayerful support is extended to the family of Robert Gadson [retiree] whose passing 

was December 5; to the family of Steven Smith [retiree] whose passing was December 27; to Juanita and family at the 

homegoing of Robert L. Bobby Rhodes [retiree], December 22; to the family of Jorge Miranda [retiree], January 7; to 
Janet and Gabe Carrasquillo [TCA] at the tragic loss of their son; to Julie Price [Interbay] at the passing of her step-

mother; to Kira Philmore [Interbay] at the passing of her mother-in-law; and to Jim Willis [Interbay] at the passing of his 
sister, Susan, January 1. 

 

Speedy Recovery to Chad Cozzens [TCA Hyde Park]! 
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Proposed Bylaw Changes 
ARTICLE VI 

Duties of Officers 
 

Duties of Vice President 
 

Section 3. (B):  Currently Reads: 
The Vice-President shall be in charge of all EEO cases for the members of Branch 599.  
 

Section 3. (B): Proposed to Read: 
The Vice-President shall be in charge of EEO Cases at the informal levels, redress and or mediation for the 

members of NALC Branch 599. This excludes Formal Hearings. 
 

Signed by: Alan W. Peacock, Brian A. Obst, Michael Anderson, D.C. Aeppel, Mike Brink 

 

 

 

 

 

ARTICLE XI 

Funds 
 

Section 3.  Currently Reads: 
All funds shall be devoted to such uses as the Branch may determine. Provided: That no appropriation shall be 

made except when ordered by not less than a two-thirds vote of the members present and voting at a regular 

meeting. Provided: That duly authorized bills for expenses may be presented by Branch Officers for payment. 

Provided: Further that Branch Officers may spend reasonable and proper amounts between Branch meetings in 

case of emergency as provided in Article XIII, Section 1 of these bylaws. 
 

Section 3. Proposed to Read: 
All funds shall be devoted to such uses as the Branch may determine.  No appropriation shall be made except 

when ordered by not less than a two-thirds vote of the members present and voting at a regular meeting. Duly 

authorized bills and receipts for expenses must be presented to the Treasurer for proper reimbursement. 

Branch Officers may spend reasonable and proper amounts between Branch meetings as provided in Article XIII, 

Section 1 of these bylaws.  All bills and claims in excess of $1000.00 will be presented to the Board of Trustees 

for approval before being acted upon by the Branch. 
 

Signed by: Mike Brink, Al Guice, John J. Gebo, Jose R. Oliva, Magdalene Lancaster 
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Proposed Bylaw Changes 
ARTICLE VIII 

Committees 
 

Section 2.  Currently Reads: 
All bills and claims in excess of $1000.00 will be presented to the Board of Trustees for approval before being 

acted upon by the Branch. 
 

Proposed to remove Section 2 from Article VIII, Committees. 
 

Signed by: Mike Brink, Magdalene Lancaster, Al Guice, John J. Gebo, Jose R. Oliva 

 

 

 

 

ARTICLE XIII 

Executive Board 

 
Section 1. Currently Reads: 
There shall be an Executive Board of this Branch, which shall be composed of the President, Vice-President, 

Recording Secretary, Financial Secretary, Treasurer, Sergeant-At-Arms, The Board of Trustees, Service Relation 

Representatives, MBA/NSBA Representative, Health Benefits Representative and the Director of Retirees.  This 

Executive Board shall be empowered to act for the Branch between meetings and shall have the power to 

expend Branch funds not in excess of the sum of one thousand dollars ($1000.00), when in the judgment of a 

majority of the members of this board, an emergency exists which justifies an expenditure of such money, for the 

best interest of the Branch or of the National Association of Letter Carriers. 
 

Section 1. Proposed to Read: 
There shall be an Executive Board of this Branch, which shall be composed of the President, Vice-President, 

Recording Secretary, Financial Secretary, Treasurer, Sergeant-At-Arms, Board of Trustees, Labor Management 

Representatives, MBA/NSBA Representative, Health Benefits Representative and the Director of Retirees.   
 

This Executive Board shall be empowered to act on behalf of the Branch membership between meetings and shall 

have the power to expend Branch funds, (with the exception of the Branch Action Fund), not in excess of the 

sum of five hundred dollars ($500.00), when in the judgment of a majority of the members of this board, an 

expenditure of such Branch funds is necessary in order to maintain continued operations of the Branch and/or 

meet the need as deemed appropriate or required as necessary by the President or the Vice President if he/she 

is acting as President of the Branch at the time. 
 

This Executive Board shall also be empowered to act for the Branch between meetings and shall have the power 

to expend Branch funds (with the exception of the Branch Action Fund), not in excess of the sum of one 

thousand dollars ($1,000.00), when in the judgment of a majority of the members of this board, an emergency 

exists which justifies an expenditure of such money, for the best interest of the Branch or of the National 

Association of Letter Carriers. 
 

Signed by: Mike Brink, Jose R. Oliva, Al Guice, John J. Gebo 
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Get involved!  

Your future depends on it! 

A Blunderful Blizzard of Boz 

Tommy Ache 

Phil Adendrum 
Tex Advantage 

Trudy Ages 
Doris Ajar 

Ethel Alcohol 
Ken Moore Appliance 

Jerry Atric 
Sandy Beach 
Frank N. Beans 

Angus Beef 
Gus T. Breeze 

Rose Busch 
Hedda Cabbage 

Kit Ann Caboodle 
Lane Changer  

Horace Chesnut 
Muriel Cigar 

Terry Cloth 
Norman Conquest 

Graham Crackers 
Beata Deadhorse 

Misty Deadline 
Wayne Deer 

Joy Anna Delight 
Manuel Dexterity 
Ann Dover-Physt 

Lindsey Doyle 
Erasmus B. Dragon 

Eunice Eikel 
Gregory Enchant 

Victor Ian Era 
Ann Esthetic 

Karen Feeding 
Forrest Fire 

Shel Fisch 
Thurston Forcola 

Preston Folded 
Hugo Furst 

Carmen Gettit 

Sylvan Glade 

Rhetta Goodbook 
Laura Gravity 

Theresa Green 
Ray Gunn 

Hedda Hair 
Linda Hand 

Ida Hoe 
Foster Home 
Anya Honor 

Madge Iktrick 
Mark Ingbird 

Stan Inline 
Hugo Istay 

Arthur  Itis 
Jerry Jubilee 

Kitty Katz 
Hank Kerchief 

Jim Kneesweep 
Oscar Knight 

Harry Krishna 
Manuel Labor 

Marshall Law 
Phil Layasole 

Ethel Lettics 
Chris P. Lettuce 
Bo Linball 

Jane Linkfence 
Henrietta Lott 

Dennis Huerta Lyonzar 
Sadie Madzik-Ward 

Don Hannah Mealine 
Lee Mealone 

Moe Mentum 
Cole Mines 

Lon Moore 
Brad Nailer 

Emma Nems 
Justin Nibble 

Sig Nificant 

Yetta Nother 

Eve N. Odds 
Carrie Okee 

Ken Opener 
Sydney Operahaus 

Justin Dominic O’Time 
Roy L. Payne 

Sadie Paternoster 
Chrysler G. Peagle 
Archie Pelligo 

Tony Permanent 
Sapphire Pin 

Cosmo Politan 
Clarence Price 

Jack B. Quick 
Horace Radish 

Daniel Realoud 
Rod N. Reel 

Morton Salt 
Reuben Sandwich 

Ed Settera 
Sterling Silver 

Carol Singers 
Jacob Sladder 

Gracie Spoon 
Austin Tacious 
Clarence Tenfeet 

Emil Ticket 
Aaron Tires 

Hedwig Tufake 
Paige Turner 

Ella Vator 
Max Wellhouse 

Iris Whiskey 
Gus T. Winds 

Earl E. Winter 
Allyson Wonderland 

Eileen Wright 
 

Carry On!   -Boz 

Jim Boczarski 

Retired Member 
Branch 599 

The year 2016 has come and gone. Things have happened that have saddened us, delighted us or 

simply confused us. I prefer to do as Monty Python suggests: Look on the bright side of life. 2016 was a 
time to see many new faces and learn many new names. Here are a few: 
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Aeppel Retired! 

Congratulations to Detlev Aeppel 

[Ybor City], who received his retirement 
pin and gratuity from President Tony Diaz 

during our January Branch meeting! 
Detlev will stay active in union activities, 

recently being elected as our Branch’s 
Health Benefits Representative.   

The Birdseye View 
The pomp and circumstance is all over 

and now it is time to roll up our 
sleeves and get to work in what may 

be a very adversarial administration 
towards unions and federal employees. 

The Office of Personnel Management 
has proposed a new rule saying the 

Postmaster General and the Treasury 
can work together to determine what 
percentage postal employees should 

pay into the Federal Employees Retire-
ment System (FERS) and the Civil 

Service Retirement System (CSRS), 
rather than using standards it applies 

to all agencies. According to the 
Federal News Radio.com the Postal 

Service made the request since most 
postal workers tend to be from differ-

ent demographics than the rest of the 
federal workforce. That sounds like an 

end around way of creating locality pay 
that the union has always seen as unfa-

vorable, or possibility of dismantling 
the trust funds we currently have 

which are very solvent. Also announced 
on the first session of the new Con-
gress, the majority party is moving to 

repeal or dismantle many government 

programs such as Medicaid, Medicare 
and the Affordable Health Care. No 

mention yet of the Social Security trust 
which is solvent with $2.7 trillion cur-

rently in the fund. These types of 
actions could be devastating to seniors, 

retirees and the truly disabled including 
veterans. Already starting off as what 
may be quite a tenacious year and who 

would have thought that.  
 

On the branch level we have started off 

with several new bylaw proposals to be 
voted on in February in an effort to 

continue to update and make changes 
that help us stay in compliance with the 

way our Constitution and work place 
have changed. We will continue to look 

at the way we go about our business 
and make necessary changes that are in 

the best interest of all our members 
and meet all Labor Department Stan-

dards. Hopefully, everyone that at-
tended the Installation and Member 

Appreciation Dinner and Dance had a 
very enjoyable time shared with other 

brothers and 

sisters and friends 
and went back 

and told your 
coworkers that 

couldn’t make it 
and what they 

missed.  
 

Still at the deadline for the February 
articles there have been no updates on 

contract negotiations. The last two 
unions still negotiating contracts with 

the Postal Service are the NALC and 
the Mail Handler union. The same 

word seems to be that they both are 
finalizing details for pay and benefits 

especially for the non-career 
employees that had no sick leave or 

holiday benefits that have been 
awarded to the other postal unions 

that have settled through arbitration 
or members’ ratification. We shall all 

hope! 
 

Fraternally and Faithfully, 

Alan Peacock 

Financial Secretary 

Alan Peacock 

Financial Secretary 

Branch 599 

Detlev Aeppel and Tony Diaz 



Carrier Jerry J. D. Lewers, Sulphur Springs Station, 

04 zone was at the right place at the right time in 
giving assistance to a helpless customer on his route.  

 

While training a new CCA, J.D. heard the voice of a 
fallen customer; hearing the cry for help, J.D. first 

made sure his vehicle was secured before acting to 
assist the elderly customer.  
 

Seeing that the man was unable to walk on his own, 

J.D. carried him a couple of thousand feet to his 
residence. The customer was having a medical issue 

and was weak and disoriented. J.D.'s quick response 
got the customer to his residence where the 

gentleman received his much needed medication.  
 

A true example of Letter Carriers in the Commu-

nity…J.D. received an accommodation letter from 
Tampa Postmaster Richard Fermo and another from 

NALC National President, Fred Rolando. 

P A G E  1 0  T A M P A  L E T T E R  C A R R I E R  

Job Related Injuries 
Government Workers’ Comp Provider 

 

4150 N Armenia Avenue, Suite 102, Tampa FL 33607 
Phone: 813.877.6900 

Just in a day's work... 

Training a new CCA and helping save a life 

Postmaster Fermo, J.D. Lewers, and Tony Diaz 



P A G E  1 1  V O L U M E  1 6 ,  I S S U E  2  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bill & Shirley Moran 
 

Gold Card Member Branch 1477 St. Petersburg 
 

Honorary Member Branch 599 Tampa 

 

N EE D UN IFORMS I N  A  H URRY ?  

SHOP BY PHONE FROM HOME  
 

320 Patlin Circle East, Largo FL 33770-3063 

 BILL’S CELL 727.543.0705    SHIRLEY’S CELL 727.543.0708 
FAX 727.585.9367 

bilmor11@gmail.com 

 

Shop Stewards will Meet 
 

Tuesday   7 PM 
 

January 31 

February 28 

Retirees Breakfasts 
 

 Monday     February 6    9 AM Tuesday     February 14    8 AM 

 Denny’s Restaurant at Dale Mabry & Spruce Bob Evans Restaurant 
 2004 N Dale Mabry Highway, Tampa SR-60 & Falkenburg Road, Brandon 

 

Executive Board Meets 
 

Thursday   6:30 PM 
 

February 2 

March 2 

 

Branch 599 Meeting 
 

Thursday   7:30 PM 
 

February 2 

March 2 

 

Sunday Work Party 
 

at our Hall   9-11 AM 
 

February 5 

March 5 
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